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 Hot Line # 221 – 13 January 2022 

Bowls New Zealand Nationals 2nd – 9th January 

This event involved a total of 612 unique entries with events spread 
around the city environs and finishing at Burnside which was 
Headquarters for Bowls NZ and the Finals. Live streaming of some 
semi- finals and finals was appreciated by those at Burnside and those 
watching at home. 

What a busy week, lots of vaccine pass scanning, excellent food and 
coffee at the club, many cups of tea, coffee, ice creams and drinks 
from the bar, items to be put out each morning and brought back in at 
the end of the day, and areas to keep clean, rubbish bins to empty - 
 and so many volunteers! 
The Executive are very grateful to all who gave some time before, 
during and after the event, to make Burnside a top venue. “Thank you, 
thank you” 
It was an opportunity for our members to show their bowling skills with 
so many reaching post section and better. We are so proud of you and 
were delighted to see you do well. 
A Thank You Evening 
We propose having a special evening in the Lounge on Friday 21 
January in appreciation for  your contribution during this past week of 
the Nationals and this weekend of the Grenadier Stewart Buttar 
Burnside Pairs when lots of extra volunteer time has been involved. 
The finer details will be in next week’s Hotline. 
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Ken’s Kapers 

Saturday Afternoon Bowls January 2022 
Saturday 15 January 2022  
Burnside v Fendalton in the Fenburn Duster Friendly interclub match to be played at 
Fendalton BC, Makora Street, starting at 1-30 pm. Please be there by 1-10 pm: Fours, mixed 
teams and Club uniform.  
Entries for this event have now closed. 
If you entered but did not get a place you will be guaranteed a place in at least one of the two 
remaining interclub friendlies (Elmwood Park and Bowls Papanui) as long as you enter for these 
events. 
Burnside Teams v Fendalton – 32 Players 
Skips    Thirds   Seconds  Leads 
1  Graham Lowery  Gordon Morrison Fiona Head  Merv Rodgers 
2  Warwick Ainger  Don McClelland Rosemary Harper Robyn Owens 
3  John Reese  Jan Spang  Alistair Salt  Sue O’Kane 
4  Mike Reynolds  James O’Kane Brenda Turner Millie Knox 
5  Neil Andersen  Mary Ellis  Graham Tate  Sharyn Pryde 
6  Ken Wilson-Pyne  Sandy Terrinoni John de Freitas Beth Mehaffey 
7  Selwyn Manning  Michael Murphy Beryl Heperi  Paul McOscar 
8  Debbie Ho   Michael Mehaffey Winnie Lui  Don Thurlow 

 
First reserve: Johnny Rowe 

 
Skips please contact your team members to confirm their availability. If not going direct meet in the 
B/S car park at 1-00 pm – parking may be at a premium because of the Burnside Pairs so take care. 
Any withdrawals please ring Ken Wilson-Pyne at 3582457 ASAP   

 
January 22 – consult your Programme Book for what is on today. 
Festival Bowls/Organised Bowls restarts. Usual conditions apply; 1-30 start. Entries close Friday, 
21  
January at 5-00pm. Entry sheets are now in the match rooms or enter online. 

 
January 29 – Elmburn Shield; Burnside v Elmwood Park Interclub Friendly interclub match to 
be played at Elmwood Park’s Donald Place green in Merivale, (a good chance to play on $10m of 
real estate). This match starts at 1-30pm and will be restricted to 32 players BUT for those who do 
not gain a place in the Elmwood game and for those that prefer the Organised Roll Up format there 
will be a Festival Bowls tournament held at Burnside starting at 1-30pm.  
Entry sheets for both events will be posted in the match rooms this coming weekend. 

 
Interclub 

Interclub for Watson Shield teams for which we have entered two teams, begins on Saturday 22 
January at 9.00am. The two teams will be posted online by Monday 17 January. 

Men’s 3x3’s and 8’s play on Saturday 5 February for round one and these teams will be posted by 
Monday 31 January. Woman’s and Under 5’s Saturday play also starts on February 5. 

 

The first interclub to start will be the Under 5’s triples on Thursday evenings. Round 1 will be 
Thursday 20 January and Tracy Wilkinson will have teams posted soon in the men’s match room 
and online. Bowls3five competitions start on Wednesday 26 January so keep a watch out for these 
events if you have put your name forward to play. Over 60’s Sevens starts Monday 31 January and 
Woman’s Double Triples the following Wednesday, 2 February.  

Enjoy your bowls. 
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Bar Roster 

 The Roster for w/e  22nd January 2022 
Monday 17th January   Peter Doell  ( Also Shift Manager for the week)  4pm to  6.30pm                         
Friday   21st January   Paul Beecroft 4.30pm to 6.30pm    
Saturday   22nd   Dave Straker & Mike Weeks 4.30pm to 6.30pm    

 
Umpire’s Corner 
 Question (LXXX) 

During the course of a game, play has been stopped because heavy rain has flooded the green. 
Play resumes after a delay of two hours. On the resumption, are trial ends permitted? 
Answer 
No. (Law 5.1.1) 

 
Question (LXXXI) 
On completion of a game the scores are level. An extra end is played to determine the winner, but    
that end results in a tied end. What should happen next? 

 
Match Committee 

Club Champs- Entries for the Men’s Handicap singles close next Monday. Entry form on the Men’s 
Matchroom wall. There are still a number of games behind. If your game has a played by date in 
2021, you have until the end of next week to have that game completed or will be eliminated from 
your respective competition 

Umpire gear - If you are playing a club match and need the use of a long tape, a mirror, or chocks, 
these can be found in the cupboard in the men’s Match room closest to the results wall.  These have 
been placed here for your convenience but please ensure all equipment is returned to its original 
place so that everyone can enjoy their use. 

 Harcourts Grenadier Stu Buttar Invitation Pairs – January 14th – 16th 
The Burnside Bowling Club will once again host some of New Zealand’s  finest bowling talent in this 
year’s event being held this weekend. 
The prestigious $12,000 tournament which has John Phillips of Harcourts Grenadier as its major 
sponsor is without question one of New Zealand’s premier club events. 
This year’s field includes several New Zealand title winners and New Zealand reps and also has a 
total of 17 previous winners in the field.. 
Some of the main contenders will be Mike Kernaghan and Tony Grantham, Jo Edwards and Val 
Smith, previous winners Shaun Scott and Sean O’Neil, locals Kelvin Scott and Nathan Glasson, 
Shannon McIlroy and Nick Buttar, Burnsides Tayla Bruce and NZ Gold Star holder Lance Tasker, 
young gun Richard Hocking along with last year’s winners Matt Gallop and Isaac Denny. 
The field includes winners from the just completed 2022 Nationals. Women’s Pairs Sandra Keith and 
Bev Morel, Men’s Singles Kelvin Scott and Women’s Singles Burnsides Tayla Bruce. 
Play begins at 8.30am on Friday with 4 games of 2 hours to be played and continues through until 
finals on Sunday afternoon. 
The live streaming will feature games from post section on Saturday afternoon and Sunday and then 
show the final on Sunday which will start at 2 pm  
Or follow the results on  https://www.burnsidebowlingclub.com/burnside-pairs.html 

RIP 

On Tuesday a contingent of 110+ Burnside members attended the Funeral of Ken Reid, forming a 
guard of honour as his casket was walked from the chapel to the Hearse. A fitting tribute. 

It is with much sadness that we have learnt of the passing yesterday afternoon  of  our very valued 
past Member, Maurice Sealby. Maurice’s funeral will be held on Monday the 17th at the Methodist 
church corner of Chapel Street and Harewood Road at 2pm. 

 

 


